
The Chronicles 

Join us for 
§ Sunday Worship 9am 
 

§ 2021 Budget Meeting 
Wednesday, October 7th 
at 7pm via Zoom 

 

§ Book Club October 14th 
& 28th at 7:30pm via 
Zoom 

 

§ Quilters & Stitches of 
Love Tuesday, Oct. 13th 
at 7pm 

 

§ UPreach Meeting  
 Thursday, October 15th  
 at 7pm via Zoom 
 

§ IN/OUTreach Meeting 
Sunday, Oct. 11th at 
10:30am via Zoom 
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October 2020  

The congregation of Christôs Lutheran has 
been blessed in many ways during this  
pandemic. One of the blessings is the  
pavilion that has served as our place of  
worship each Sunday since July 19th.  The  
majority of congregations in our Synod are 
only just beginning to venture doing in-person 
worship outside while continuing to live 
stream worship.  
 

Weôve also been blessed by a small cadre of 
leaders who have willingly stepped up to assist 
with setting up the pavilion each week and 
those who serve on the Re-enter Safely and 
Worship and Music Teams.  Together they are 
making in-person worship possible while  
doing it in the safest way we can. 
 

Worship and Music met last night and is  
looking at how we can adjust the upcoming 
fall services to meet the specified 30-minute  
service length guideline. Things will be  
different this fall but they are looking to add 
familiar aspects to worship wherever possible.  
 

Council recently approved a target re-entry 
date for returning to the building and the  
Re-entry Team is working to assure that all 
safety standards will be in place to meet that 
target date. Masks will be required as they are 
now and all responses are to be spoken silently. 
For now, worship leadership will be limited to 
the pastor, lector and organist as it has been 
outside. Distancing needs to be maintained at 
all times.  
 

What will look different? 
 

One of the first things is that we will soon  
advertise that reservations for attending 
church will be required via Sign-up Genius as 
only a limited number of people can safely sit 

Worshipping in this Brave New World  

in the sanctuary. Pews will be marked off for 
distance. Everyone attending will be seated 
and dismissed by the usher so the chances of 
sitting in your favorite pew are slim. As you 
arrive, you will receive bagged communion 
elements as weôve done in the pavilion. Youôll 
need to make sure you have a coat or sweater 
as the windows will be openðeven into the 
winter monthsðto provide air circulation.  
No congregating will be permitted in the  
Narthex in the effort to prevent viral spread. 
Just donôt come if you feel the least bit sick. 
 

There will be an online option for worship 
but weôre still working on some of the details 
for that and until we do Zoom will be  
continued.  
 

Expect me to be wearing a face shield while I 
preach. Just donôt laugh the first time you see 
me. 
 

So, if you feel safe re-entering the building all 
you really need to do is make a reservation 
and show up! We understand there will be 
those who are at risk who will continue to 
stay home. Let us know how we can best  
connect with you during these unusual times. 
 

Weôve listened to the feedback from our  
return to worship outside and are keeping 
this far less complicated. None of us has lived 
through a pandemic before so learning is a 
good thing! Together, and empowered by 
Godôs Holy Spirit we are growing into  
worship in this brave new world. 
 

Remember that through our baptisms we are 
all connected in the Body of Christ. That part 
never changes. 

 

In Christôs love, 
Pastor Sue 
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MONTHLY   

August Offerings  
(and other income)  $5,652.94  

August Expenses  $9,601.51  
     SHORTFALL  ( ñ) $3,948.57  
 

YEAR TO DATE  

 Income  $68,189.  

 Expenses  $82,636.  
     SHORTFALL  ( ñ) $14,447.  
 

For the month of August we had a deficit of 
$3,948.57.  This brings our year -to-date  
deficit to $14,447.  This is $7,588 less than 

where we were last year at this time!  Please 
know that we are always looking for ways to 

reduce spending.  We never overspend.  
 

Yours in Christ,  
Brian Fenstermacher  

Treasurer  

Financial Report  
August Statistics 

The INreach Committee will meet on 
Sun., Oct. 11th at 10:30am via Zoom. 
All interested folks are invited to attend! 

Memorial 
Garden 

Leave your Check-

book at home.    
We now accept electronic donations!  

EFT (Checking/Savings) Credit/Debit Card  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

A Simple, Generous Choice  
Electronic giving is a convenient way to  

provide consistent financial support to 

our church.  For more information, please 

speak with Brian Fenstermacher.  
 

Participate Today!  

REFORMATION 
October 25, 2020 

Celebrate the Reformation 
by wearing RED to worship! 

4÷ðýúĂ ăþ þĄā õðøă÷õĄû 
"Ąûûôăøýˢ.ôĆĂûôăăôā 4ôðüˉ 
*ðòú 'āþąôʿ *Ąýô 'āþąôʿ  

-ðāøô 'āøɰă÷ 0÷ĈûûøĂ (ôòúûôāʿ 
,øýóð .øôüôýĂúøʿ $ôðý .øôüôýĂúø 
     ɷ -ðāĈ 2þñôāăĂˉ 

 

9þĄˑāô ă÷ô ñôĂăˉ 4÷ðýú 9þĄˉ 

Wednesday  

October 7th at 7pm 
 

There will be a 2020 
budget planning meeting 

on Wednesday, October 7 th  at 7pm via 
Zoom.  Please keep an eye out for the 
Zoom information in your email.  
EVERYONE is invited to attend!   
 

This is the meeting where we review 
all income and spending in order to 
prepare the 2021 proposed budget.  
 

Join us!  

Lawn Mowers/Sponsors  
 

Week of Oct. 5 Jack & June Grove 
Week of Oct. 12 Ron Reith, Jr. 
Week of Oct. 19 Bob Christian 
 

Thanks to all of our October 
lawnmowers/sponsors!  

http://www.bing.com/images/results.aspx?q=checkbook&form=MSNH14&pq=checkbook&sc=8-9&sp=-1&qs=n&sk=
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=online+giving&FORM=HDRSC2
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=zhhInp7BBkwfCM&tbnid=Xo9gjX8_os_i8M:&ved=0CAYQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Ftoonclips.com%2Fdesign%2F5107&ei=q1okU6LXLKGR0AHW7YDwCg&bvm=bv.62922401,d.dmQ&psig=AFQjCNF_PITvGY_x6I


Christõs Evangelical Lutheran Church, Trumbauersville Page 3 

Please Keep the Aluminum Cans 
coming! We have a bin next to the 
outdoor shed.  The money earned 

from the recycling benefits  

Property. 
 

Just a reminder, please place the rinsed cans 

in a bag inside the bin, and separate the  
aluminum cans from the cleaned Dog and Cat 

food cans! 

Thanks for your support!  Bob Hosier 

What is Benevolence? 
 

Benevolence is a line item in our 
budget and a choice we have 
on our offering envelope, but 
what is it exactly?  Where does 
this money go and to whom? 
 

Benevolence is another word for an act of 
kindness or gift of charity.  Christõs Lutheran is 
fortunate to be part of a larger church, the 
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America.  That 
means that our ministry goes beyond the walls 
of our church building and our little 
Trumbauersville community.  We are part of 
Godõs ministry across the country and across 
the world!  Our benevolence contributions 
make that happen!  Our benevolence dollars 
support ministries within Pennsylvania, like new 
missions and outreach efforts within our synod, 
as well as disaster relief efforts across the 
country.  This money helps people train to be 
pastors, associates in ministry, and 
missionaries.  The ELCA gives an accounting 
each year of all the ways these funds are 
used to share the Gospel message.  Every 
year we pledge a certain amount to support 
these efforts.   

 

Thanks for your support of 
this important ministry! 

October Utility 

Sponsors Needed! 
 

Phone/Internet = 
$156 for one month, $39 for one week 

 

Electric = 
$265 for one month, $66 for one week 

 

Natural Gas = 
$200 for one month, $50 for one week 

 

Copier = 
$278 for one month, $69 for one week 

 

Insurance = 
$209 for one month, $52 for one week 

 

If you would like to sponsor a utility 
please visit us on sign-up genius  
or contact the Church Office. 

Christian  

Symbol: 

Plow 
This farming implement is mentioned frequently 
in the Bible, often in verses about the harvest. 
Plowing symbolizes preparing the heart to receive 
Godõs truth, or the òseedó of Godõs word. The plow 
also represents commitment; Jesus says, òNo one 
who puts a hand to the plow and looks back is fit 
for service in the kingdom of Godó (Luke 9:62, 

NIV). The prophet Elisha burns his plow to show 
his commitment to answer Godõs call (see 1 Kings 
19:21). 



Christõs Evangelical Lutheran Church, Trumbauersville Page 4 

Quakertown Ministerium  

FREE Community Dinner  
October 1 st at 5:45pm  

(Doors open at 5:15pm - 1st  Thursday of each month)  

at  

Trinity Lutheran Church  
102 No. Hellertown Ave., Quakertown  

The OUTreach Committee will meet on 
Sun., Oct. 11th at 10:30am via Zoom. 

All interested folks are invited to attend! 

Parish  

Life  

 
 

THANK YOU! 
 

Thank you to everyone who brought in  
donations for our FEAST Pantry Food Drive 
on Sunday, September 13th.  135 pounds 
of cereal, breakfast items etc. were  
collected! These items will help our FEAST 
Pantry continue to help those in need in our 
community. 

FEAST PANTRY  
A Walk For Sweet Candy  

A walk-through candy handout event 

will be held on Saturday, October 31
st 

from 2-4pm. Please join us in our  

parking lot/pavilion with a bag to hold 

your candy. Costumes are welcome.  

We are requiring masks and all CDC (Center for  

Disease Control) rules will apply. 
 

Note: We are not responsible for good times  

and sugar highs. 

News!  
 

 In August, the pantry served 106 households, 
which means 73 children, 101 adults, and 101  
senior citizens. The demands on the FEAST pantry  
continue to grow.  We could not continue without 
everyoneõs help! 
 

Suggestions for donations include: 
 Coffee Tea Bags 
 Tuna Jelly 
 Canned Fruit  Canned Vegetables 
 Cereal Breakfast Bars 
 Pancake Mix Pancake Syrup 
 Canned Soups Mustard  
 Ketchup Toilet Tissue 
 Paper Towels Tissues 
 Dish Soaps Laundry Detergent  
 Hand Soap Cat & Dog Food 
 

Thanks in advance for your donations!  
If youõd like to volunteer, please let us know! 
The pantry continues to be open Every Tuesday 
(11am-2pm), Thursday (6-8pm) and the 3rd  
Saturday of the month (11am-1pm). 
 

Thank you!  

Gary Nace 
Social Ministry Chairperson  

& Pantry Coordinator  

Please be on the 
look out for a 
Time and Talent 
Survey and a 

Annual Giving Commitment form.  
Both will be sent out via email using 
Google Forms Survey Tool.   

If  you have any questions,  
please reach out to Amy Ruscavage. 


